Camino Real Regional Utility Authority City of Sunland Park/Dona Ana County Joint Utility Authority Gadsden Independent School District- Board Room 4950 McNutt Rd, Sunland Park, New Mexico 88063 Meeting On-Line February 8, 2021 5:30 pm

MINUTES

A Regular Meeting of the Camino Real Regional Utility Authority was held on Monday, February 8, 2021 at 5:33 p.m. On-Line at 4950 McNutt Road in Sunland Park, New Mexico 88063.

PRESENT

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro Commissioner Diana Murillo-Trujillo State Representative Ray Lara Mr. Alex Sierra Mr. Joshua Orozco

(arrived at 5:38 p.m.)

ALSO PRESENT

Councilor Alberto Jaramillo

Mr. Brent Westmoreland, CRRUA Executive Director

Ms. Liliana Arevalo, CRRUA Office Manager

Ms. Mary De Avila, CRRUA Administrative Assistant

Dr. Letty Mora, Psychologist Services and Translation/Interpretation Services

Mr. Eric Lopez, Bridel Facility Ops

Mr. Enrique Palomares, CRRUA Attorney

Mr. Gerald Smola, Camino Real Media Services

Ms. Martha Muñoz, Resident

Mr. Cesar Escamilla, Empowerment Congress of Doña Ana County

Ms. Berenice Orona, Resident

Mr. Lorenzo Arriola, Resident

Ms. Yomara Rios, Resident

Ms. Brigitte Fuller, Resident

Ms. Brenda Quinio, Resident

Mr. Art Sainz, Resident

1. CALL TO ORDER

Chair Councilor Olga Nunez called the meeting to order at 5:33 pm.

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mr. Joshua Orozco led the audience in the pledge of allegiance.

3. ROLL CALL

Ms. Mary De Avila, Administrative Assistant called roll call. A quorum was present.

4. CHANGES TO THE AGENDA

Mr. Brent Westmoreland, CRRUA Executive Director suggested as per Chair Nuñez's request to move item 11B, As per chair Nuñez request: review resolution 2020-03 A Resolution amending the Camino Real Regional Utility Authority water rules and regulations (adopted pursuant to the Camino Real Regional Utility Authority water ordinance (ordinance no. 2011-01) for the purpose of amending rule 20 to add subpart C to establish a credit adjustment policy & procedure related to water leaks. As well review, the state statutes related to filing liens for past due bills to after item 5A, Approve minutes for January 11, 2021.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez suggested moving item 11B after item 7, Public Comments.

Representative Ray Lara moved to approve the agenda with amendment; the motion was seconded by Mr. Joshua Orozco. The motion carried a 6-0 vote.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez	aye
Commissioner Susana Chaparro	aye
Mr. Alex Sierra	aye
Mr. Joshua Orozco	aye
Representative Ray Lara	aye
Councilor Alberto Jaramillo	aye

5. APPROVE MINUTES

A. JANUARY 11, 2021

Representative Ray Lara moved to approve the minutes for January 11, 2021; the motion was seconded by Mr. Joshua Orozco. The motion carried a 6-1 vote.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez	aye
Commissioner Susana Chaparro	abstain
Commissioner Diana Murillo-Trujillo	aye
Mr. Alex Sierra	aye
Mr. Joshua Orozco	aye
Representative Ray Lara	aye
Councilor Alberto Jaramillo	aye

6. ELECTION OF CHAIR PERSON & VICE CHAIR PERSON FOR 2021

Representative Ray Lara moved to nominate Councilor Olga Nuñez Chair of the board. Commissioner Susana Chaparro moved to nominate Councilor Olga Nuñez Chair of the board. Commissioner Susana Chaparro made the motion that Councilor Olga Nuñez was verdict by acclamation Chair of the board.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez	aye
Commissioner Susana Chaparro	aye
Commissioner Diana Murillo-Trujillo	aye
Mr. Alex Sierra	aye
Mr. Joshua Orozco	aye
Representative Ray Lara	aye

Councilor Alberto Jaramillo

aye

Representative Ray Lara moved to nominate Commissioner Susana Chaparro for Vice-Chair of the board.

Councilor Alberto Jaramillo moved to nominate Commissioner Susana Chaparro for Vice-Chair of the board.

Representative Ray Lara moved to accept Commissioner Susana Chaparro's nomination verdict by Acclamation Vice-Chair of the board.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez	aye
Commissioner Susana Chaparro	aye
Commissioner Diana Murillo-Trujillo	aye
Mr. Alex Sierra	aye
Mr. Joshua Orozco	aye
Representative Ray Lara	aye
Councilor Alberto Jaramillo	aye

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez stated for the records that she continues being Chairperson and Commissioner Susana Chaparro Vice-Chair of the board.

7. PUBLIC COMMENTS: Limited to 3 minutes per person.

Ms. Maria Patlan stated that she has been getting \$180.00 water bills when she has not been using high amounts of water. She tried to communicate with the water department but no one could solve or help her with her water bill problem. She knows that it is not only her with this problem that there are a few other customers with the same problem but when they call the department to get answers no one answers the telephone. She would like the board to inform her how they can help her and a couple of other customers with the same issues.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez asked Dr. Letty Mora, Translator to get Ms. Patlan's address and contact information in private and also give Ms. Patlan her cellular number and asked her to contact her. Ms. Bertha Salmon stated that it was about three weeks to a month that she received a water bill for \$2,500.00 for a month of service on a rental property on Third Street. She stated that before she rented out the property she called the water department to verify there was a zero balance on the account. A month later, they received a bill for \$2,500.00 and when she call CRRUA to get information the clerk informed her that someone was stealing her water. The house had been empty for a year and there is no way that our neighbors could steal the water. I asked to speak to someone that could help me and I never received a call back. I spoke to a person named Liz and she informed me that if we did not pay the bill we were going to get a lien on the property. I was waiting for the Director to contact me but it has been three weeks and I still have not received a call back. I been calling CRRUA and nobody answers; I need to know what is going on because I am not going to pay a bill that high of water we did not use. She also stated that she spoke to Councilor Alberto Jaramillo about her bill and gave him copies of the bills. This not only happen to her but also her mom. She got a bill for \$5,500.00 and once again she call the CRRUA office and not answer.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez asked Ms. Salmon to leave her contact information and address with the translator.

Ms. Bertha Salmon stated that she wants to know why is the bills so high. She does not have a leak because she even had that checked out by Lira's plumbing.

Mr. Brent Westmoreland, CRRUA Executive Director stated that he would get her contact information

from Councilor Jaramillo and he will look into the issue and contact her by Wednesday. Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez asked Ms. Salmon to please give her a call and provided her with her contact information.

Councilor Alberto Jaramillo stated for the records that the day he received the massage from Ms. Salmon he relayed to Mr. Westmoreland.

Ms. Martha Muñoz stated that she is frustrated and upset as Ms. Salmon because at CRRUA they never answer the calls. This does not happened at the electric or gas company. Maybe this happens because the utility department does not belong to Sunland Park. Because this did not happen when the utility belong to Sunland Park. I asked for a service connection for an address, they came out and found the water meter. I just received a water bill for \$2,153.83 and to be connected to the sewer they want to charge me \$4,000.00. I live in Sunland Park because I do not have money to live in Coronado and or Santa Teresa. Here in Sunland Park it is illogical to have fees this high. I left a message to Mr. Brent and sent an email to Liliana with my issues. I understand that I need to pay a fee but not this high because I already had the water meter. For the sewer connection \$4,000.00 I don't even get paid that much, that is 6 months' worth of my salary.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez asked Ms. Muñoz to text her the address and informed her she will be giving all her information to Mr. Westmoreland.

Councilor Alberto Jaramillo stated that some of this people present are customers that he had been having contact with and gave the information to Mr. Westmoreland.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez reminded Councilor Jaramillo that the floor was open for resident's public Comments and stated for the records that they shouldn't engage in any conversation it's only for the residents public comments.

Mr. Lorenzo Arriola stated that he is a resident since 1974 and he has the same problem as the other customers that spoke prior. His water bill is very high and cannot afford it.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez asked Mr. Arriola to give his contact information and address to the translator and Mr. Westmoreland will be in contact with him as soon as possible.

(11B.) AS PER CHAIR NUÑEZ REQUEST: REVIEW RESOLUTION 2020-03 A RESOLUTION AMENDING THE CAMINO REAL REGIONAL UTILITY AUTHORITY WATER RULES AND REGULATIONS (ADOPTED PURSUANT TO THE CAMINO REAL REGIONAL UTILITY AUTHORITY WATER ORDINANCE (ORDINANCE NO. 2011-01) FOR THE PURPOSE OF AMENDING RULE 20 TO ADD SUBPART C TO ESTABLISH A CREDIT ADJUSTMENT POLICY & PROCEDURE RELATED TO WATER LEAK. AS WELL AS REVIEW, THE STATE STATUTES RELATED TO FILING LIENS FOR PAST DUE BILLS.

Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro moved to approve having a work session within two weeks of this meeting on item 11B, review Resolution 2020-03 a Resolution amending the Camino Real Regional Utility Authority water rules and regulations (adopted pursuant to the Camino Real Regional Utility Authority Ordinance (Ordinance no. 2011-01) for the purpose of amending rule 20 to add subpart C to establish a credit adjustment policy & procedure related to water leaks, As well as review, the State Statutes related to the filing liens for past due bills; the motion was seconded by Commissioner Diana Murillo-Trujillo. The motion carried a 7-0 vote.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro

aye

aye

Commissioner Diana Murillo-Trujillo aye
Mr. Alex Sierra aye
Mr. Joshua Orozco aye
Representative Ray Lara aye
Councilor Alberto Jaramillo aye

BOARD COMMENTS ON ITEM 11B

Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro stated that there is a statue in New Mexico that says that all repairs must be done by a contractor who has a license and her concern was that if they are looking at CRRUA water lines and residents getting their lines repaired wouldn't that be something that perhaps they want to add if it is under a statue.

Mr. Brent Westmoreland, CRRUA Executive Director replied that the customers never work on CRRUA lines there allocation is to do their own repairs.

Mr. Eric Lopez, Bridel Facility Ops stated that is correct, the only people that works on CRRUA lines are contractors hired by CRRUA or CRRUA's staff.

Mr. Enrique Palomares, CRRUA Attorney agreed with Mr. Westmoreland and Mr. Lopez. Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez stated that she has several residents of Sunland Park that their water consumption spiked up, they don't have a leak and the water bill is for over \$1,000.00. These customers are under a fixed income, seniors or disable. The policy only talk about leaks, how can we address the fact of one-time water consumption spikes.

Mr. Enrique Palomares replied that for a one-time spike the board would need to pass another resolution addressing that to consider those types of events. Otherwise, the Executive Director does not have the discretion to waive legitimate charges. If there is a spike, it is a result of consumption from use or a leak not detected.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez asked the board members if they are willing to adopt a policy that would cover one-time spikes. This will help many residents with one-time water spikes. Mr. Eric Lopez stated that the only concern he had with spikes, if it's a one-time spike and the board develops an ordinance or a policy for that is fine; however if we are going to treat this spike for three months that you can relate this to the previous year than it becomes very difficult.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez replied to Mr. Lopez that she has a resident whose consumption went for 7 or 6 to 100 and you went out to their address and did not find a leak. The following month the customer's consumption went back to a 6. This is the same for several customers. Mr. Eric Lopez stated that for a situation like that he see that the policy would be helpful but be sure that this is narrowed to a one time spike.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez stated that it would be as the leak policy that states that the customer would not qualify for a discount for the next 12 months.

Mr. Enrique Palomares stated that the board needs to be careful due to the anti-donation clause.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez replied that she understood the anti-donation clause but that she has several customers with the same issue and the spike cannot be explained. The only way that a customer is helped is by offering a contract to pay that amount in payments plus the upcoming bills.

Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro stated that she is new to the board and is trying to understand what is happening in the Sunland Park area. Listening to Mr. Palomares and Mr. Lopez they need to be very careful on writing the resolution to avoid law suits and complaints. Mr. Enrique Palomares stated that his advice was not to venture that path to avoid unnecessary law suits.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez stated that they do not have any resource for the customers and at what point are they going to find out what is happening when a customer's consumption spikes outrageous. That is why we need this policy for one-time spikes.

Representative Ray Lara stated that maybe it is something as simple as the software error. Maybe the system needs to be upgraded.

Mr. Eric Lopez stated that the software is updated on a regular base. If CRRUA staff see that the reading turned in is not accurate they send out a work order for the meter to get re-read. Representative Ray Lara asked Mr. Lopez that he is stating that the software is working 100% Efficient that there are zero errors.

Mr. Eric Lopez stated that he could assure that if the software was not working accurately you would have more than one customer with this issue.

Representative Ray Lara stated that there is more than one customer with this issue and it is wide spread. I do get many complaints from customers with this same issue. Maybe it is just as simple as purchasing a new software instead of creating a policy or resolution.

Mr. Eric Lopez stated that he together with Mr. Westmoreland and Ernie will make sure that the software from Badger they currently have is the most updated software. If Badger has other most updated computers we need to get we will include them in the next fiscal year budget. Representative Ray Lara thanked Mr. Lopez and hopes these issues are resolved with this simple move.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez stated that Representative Lara asked for the margin of error. Mr. Eric Lopez stated that his margin of error is very little to none. Mr. Westmoreland, Ernie and myself will work on getting the most updated software from Badger.

Councilor Alberto Jaramillo stated that he has a customer that his consumption goes from 8,000 gallons in January 2020 moves up to 26,000 gallons in May, 21,000 the following month and back to 26,000 the next month. On September, he has a consumption of 11,000 and then two months after he goes back to 7,000 and as per the report he has the customer does not have a leak. Councilor Alberto Jaramillo stated that he can see a pattern that continues happening month to month. He informed the board members that he has a list of 20 customer with the same issues and that this customer he just explained his water usage had another list of 15 customers more with the same issue making those 45 customers. This is a big concern to me. Mr. Eric Lopez stated that if the board could see the graphic they are talking about they could see that in the first 3 months of the year there is less water usage. The meters are accurate to the quarter gallon and when a meter is not working properly it slow down in the customer's favor.

Ms. Liliana Arevalo, CRRUA Office Manager stated that the field staff brings the reading laptop to her and they get interfaced with the billing system there is no way the readings can be hacked because the information down loads directly to the system. Then I run a report that picksup any account with an unusual reading. That means a very high consumption reading or no reading at all. This list is printed and given to the field staff to go and re-read the meter. I welcome the idea of having Badger attest to the accuracy of the interface to make sure there is no errors. This will give everybody peace of mind that there is no errors in the system. My staff and Ernie are working on bringing the Beacon system. This is the latest system used to read meters. It has been a challenge to all the staff because the meter information we had on some of the accounts brought from Sunland Park was incomplete and that information needs to be accurate for the system to read accurately such as meter size. This implementation is a priority because we only have one laptop available so if this laptop stops working we will not be able to read meters. Representative Ray Lara thanked Liliana for the information and asked her if she gets to see when a water spike occurs after all the reports and re-reads are entered in the system.

Ms. Liliana Arevalo replied that she gets to see when there is a deviation and ask for a hand held report that way they already have the information in the system in case the customer wants to see what day and time the consumption was used.

Representative Ray Lara thanked Liliana and stated that the issues might not be a matter of the software or a matter of creating a resolution its maybe a policy matter that we contact these customers and advise them that they have a spike, give them a heads up prior getting the bill. Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro suggested having a work session on the item within the next two weeks. This way we can all understand and come up with a policy. Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro asked if she needed to make a motion for them to have a work session.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez asked how has CRRUA provided the leak policy information to the customers.

Ms. Liliana Arevalo replied that the leak policy together with the applications in English and Spanish were available on CRRUA's website.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez stated that she would like to remind everybody that not all residents have access to a smart phone or internet. How can we insure they get this information because the resolution states that the customer has 30 days to report the leak and maybe they are not aware. The policy also states that they have 30 days to fix the leak once it has been identified. Many customers that are on a fixed income might not have a budget to fix the leak within the 30 days how can we address this on the policy. I had a customer that had a \$700.00 bill due to a leak and the only discount this customer got was \$40.00. How do you apply the numbers to this policy.

Mr. Enrique Palomares asked if there were any other legal question he could address before he left the meeting with the permission of the board.

Mr. Eric Lopez stated that his roll on a water audit was to identify if there was a water leak and to inform CRRUA staff if the leak was within the 30 days. If they have any receipts from a plumber they can submit to CRRUA with the form. I than complete my report and turn it in to CRRUA as stated on Resolution 2020-03. For the customer that had the \$700.00 bill I based the credit on the three months and that is what I based the credit on. I do not go back to four months prior because once again policy states I can only to back 3 months. Without the repair receipt you only get 55%. As a contract employee, all I can do is give a recommendation to CRRUA I do not give the refund or the credit. On the work session I will do a presentation on the forms I fill out and the step we take.

8. STAFF COMMENTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS None

9. BOARD COMMENTS

Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro stated that she was very excited to be on the CRRUA board and that she was thankful that they will be able to work through a lot of issues that are a great concern for the people of this Southern community. Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro translated her comment in Spanish.

Councilor Alberto Jaramillo asked that when they open Mr. Brent Westmoreland, CRRUA Executive Director contract are they going to put performance measurements, one that he was thinking is the customer service quality and this is for the residents. My concern is that when the residents call CRRUA with trouble they get thru to speak to a staff member, the staff disrespect them. Hopefully we can work on that and be more professional to our customers. At the end of the day they are our bosses.

Representative Ray Lara thank the board, Mr. Westmoreland and the CRRUA staff for the great job they do. Representative Lara replied on Councilor Jaramillo's point regarding the review or the evaluation I would suggest that we wait until CRRUA hires the new Assistant Director position. Mr. Joshua Orozco stated that due to the problems the customers are facing with water spikes and leaks, the El Paso Electric teamed up with the El Paso Community Foundation and created a fund that help people that cannot pay their bill. I am wondering if this is an option for us. Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez asked if this was something that they can discuss in the work session.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez stated that she has a resident that paid the bill using a credit card and got a card service fee of \$14.00. The customer called the company and the company told the customer this fee was not refundable and that CRRUA would be receiving the payment in two weeks, that they would hand deliver a check to CRRUA. I shared the payment information with Mr. Westmoreland to have him look in to this issue. She also stated that she wants CRRUA to spend on a system that creates the CRRUA bill easier to read. In addition, she wants CRRUA to transmit the meeting live on Facebook and make an effort to inform the customers about the leak policy and what ever CRRUA has available to help them pay their bills.

10. PRESENTATIONS & REPORTS

A. MONTHLY REPORTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mr. Brent Westmoreland, CRRUA Executive Director replied yes.

 DOÑA ANA COUNTY GRANT RECEIVES GRANT TO PROVIDE RESIDENTS WITH RENTAL AND UTILITIES RELIEF.

Mr. Brent Westmoreland, CRRUA Executive Director informed the board members that Doña Ana County received a \$9.3 million grant from the U.S. Department of the Treasury for COVID-19 relief for rent and past due utility bills. Talking to Mr. McMahon from the County, they are setting the procedures for which one can apply for the funds. He will forward the process to me as soon as they have them set up and we will inform CRRUA customers.

- 2. BRIDEL FACILITY MONTHLY REPORT FOR JANUARY 2021 None
- 3. PRESENTATION ON WATER AUDIT PROCESS.

Mr. Eric Lopez, Bridel Facility Operations presented the Presentation on water audit process to the board and the residents present on-line.

BOARD COMMENTS ON ITEM 10A3

Chair Councilor Olga Nunez asked if this was a year-to-year audit.

Mr. Eric Lopez, Bridel Facility Operations replied no, I would only do the audit when the leak took place and what the customer did to repair. I only look at the previous years if I have to for better understanding but not all the time.

11. DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS

A. APPROVE MID-YEAR BUDGET RESOLUTION AND BUDGET REVISION Mr. Joshua Orozco moved to approve; the motion was seconded by Mr. Alex Sierra. The motion carried a 7-0 vote.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez	aye
Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro	aye
Commissioner Diana Murillo-Trujillo	aye
Mr. Alex Sierra	aye
Mr. Joshua Orozco	aye
Representative Ray Lara	aye
Councilor Alberto Jaramillo	aye

BOARD COMMENTS ON ITEM 11A

Representative Ray Lara asked that on page 2, he sees late charges and his understanding was CRRUA was not charging late fees.

Ms. Liliana Arevalo, CRRUA Office Manager stated that she needs to charge the fee until the board vote for the fee to be waived than she goes in the system and credits the customer. Representative Ray Lara asked that on page 4, under salaries/benefits how many NPE are a part of this.

Ms. Liliana Arevalo replied that there is one vacant in the administration office.

Mr. Brent Westmoreland, CRRUA Executive Director stated that he has three vacancies for Utility Works and two for operators. Approximately, we have five position open on the field and intent to do our best to fill at least three between know and the end of the calendar year. Representative Ray Lara asked if all positions available are funded and the funds are transferred if not used to the coming fiscal year.

Ms. Liliana Arevalo replied yes they are funded, but the funds do not get transferred to the next fiscal year.

B. AS PER CHAIR NUÑEZ REQUEST: REVIEW RESOLUTION 2020-03 A RESOLUTION AMENDING THE CAMINO REAL REGIONAL UTILITY AUTHORITY WATER RULES AND REGULATIONS (ADOPTED PURSUANT TO THE CAMINO REAL REGIONAL UTILITY AUTHORITY WATER ORDINANCE (ORDINANCE NO. 2011-01) FOR THE PURPOSE OF AMENDING RULE 20 TO ADD SUBPART C TO ESTABLISH A CREDIT ADJUSTMENT POLICY & PROCEDURE RELATED TO WATER LEAK. AS WELL AS REVIEW, THE STATE STATUTES RELATED TO FILING LIENS FOR PAST DUE BILLS.

Item moved to after item 7, Public Comments.

C. APPROVAL OF WAIVER FOR LATE FEES CHARGED & SUSPEND DISCONNECTIONS DURING THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC FOR THE MONTHS OF FEBRUARY AND MARCH 2021.

Mr. Joshua Orozco moved to approve; the motion was seconded by Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro. The motion carried a 7-0 vote.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez	aye
Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro	aye
Commissioner Diana Murillo-Trujillo	aye
Mr. Alex Sierra	aye
Mr. Joshua Orozco	aye
Representative Ray Lara	aye
Councilor Alberto Jaramillo	aye

D. APPROVE CRRUA PARTICIPATION ON CALLE MORROCO, CDBG GRANT INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS WITH THE CITY OF SUNLAND PARK.

Mr. Joshua Orozco moved to approve; the motion was seconded by Councilor Alberto Jaramillo. The motion carried a 7-0 vote.

Chair Councilor Olga Nuñez	aye
Vice-Chair Commissioner Susana Chaparro	aye
Commissioner Diana Murillo-Trujillo	aye
Mr. Alex Sierra	aye
Mr. Joshua Orozco	aye
Representative Ray Lara	aye
Councilor Alberto Jaramillo	aye

BOARD COMMENTS ON ITEM 11D

Mr. Brent Westmoreland, CRRUA Executive Director asked what year is this going to take place.

City of Sunland Park Manager Mr. Martinez stated that they are going to have recommendations this fiscal year and budget the project on fiscal year 21-22.

Representative Ray Lara thanked the partners between City of Sunland Park and CRRUA on this project.

Mr. Joshua Orozco stated that he thinks the project is great and the coordination with each other. Mr. Joshua Orozco asked Mr. Westmoreland if they have room for the \$180,000 in the budget.

Mr. Westmoreland replied we will have the funds included in CRRUA fiscal year 21-22 budget.

11. ADJOURNMENT

Chair Councilor Olga Nunez moved to adjourn the Camino Real Regional Utility Authority Meeting with no objections.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

APPROVED AND ADOPTED on this 8th day of March 2021.

CAMINO REAL REGIONAL UTILITY AUTHORITY

Olga Nunez, Chair

Commissioner Susana Chaparro, Vice-Chair

Commissioner Diana Murillo-Trujillo, Board Member

Joshua Orozco, Board Member

Alex Sierra Delegate of State Senator Joseph Cervantes, Board Member

Ray Lara, Board Member

State Representative

Alberto Jaramillo, Board Member

ATTEST:

Camino Real Regional Utility Authority